
 

Warrior Camp – East Runton, Norfolk 2022 
 

Dear Parent / Carers, 
 
Thank you for booking into camp, we are really excited to be receiving your child(ren) on Warrior Camp this 
summer. We have included in this letter some items for your information. There are just a few things that would 
make your child's time on camp more enjoyable. Please may we ask you to check the list of what to bring to camp 
on the reverse side of this letter. 
 
May we stress that EVERYTHING needs to be named (in case it gets lost). 
  
This year camp is providing plates and cutlery, so you will not need to send these with your child, we still require 
them to bring tea towels so that everyone can continue to join in washing up together. Each child also needs a bag, 
(not a carrier bag), in which to carry their tea towels in. Good waterproofs and wellingtons are essential. We should 
also like to underline that mobile phones, iPods or similar devices, games consoles, jewellery and other delicate or 
valuable items should not be brought to camp as we cannot guarantee their safety. 
 
You may wish to provide your child with some money to spend at camp. We have a bookshop and a tuck shop with 
a range of reasonably priced items. A range of activities included in the price of camp are held both on and off site 
and there may be opportunities for children to purchase souvenirs etc during these activities. We recommend that 
children bring about £20-30.00 per week on camp. All money brought to camp needs to be stored in the Camp 
bank to guarantee its safety. 
 
If you would like confirmation that your child has arrived safely at camp please send a text after 6pm to the 

following number: 07470 619 200. We will then reply by text. 
 
May we point out that, it is not practical to allow campers to make phone calls. But everyone loves to receive letters 
and postcards from home. 
 
We are enclosing a letter for your child, as a welcome and an introduction to camp. We also enclose a medical 
form. This should be completed, brought to camp and handed in on arrival. Please make sure that your child has 
some protective sun cream as most of the camp programme takes place in the open air. 
 
All campers are accommodated in tents, which usually house three or four young people. Leaders will be housed in 
adjacent tents to ensure reasonable safety and security for your child. As we are under canvas in a field, safety and 
security are of utmost importance. Staff patrol through the late evening and there is a member of staff on site at all 
times. In addition we operate a comprehensive safeguarding policy, a copy of which is available on request from 
the youth office. It may be possible for your child to share a tent with friends depending on age and tent allocation 
availability. If you would like to take this opportunity for your child to share with a friend then it is important that we 
know at least two weeks before your child arrives on camp. 
 
It is also our normal practice for photographs and video to be taken at camp, for use in our future publicity. Usually 
these are general or group shots with a few individual pictures or interviews. These photographs and video footage 
will only be used by WEC International or organisations contracted to produce publicity material on our behalf. 
Photographs will only be taken of children for whom parental consent has been given.  
 
If there is any relevant information about your child that you feel would be helpful for the camp leaders to know, 
then please drop us a line. If your child is part of a larger group, then the party organiser can do this for you. If your 
child is not part of a larger group then you should also have received details of how to reach camp. 
 
Please return the Travel Information Form at least seven days before your child is due to arrive on camp. 
(If before the 19th July then send to the WEC Youth Office. After this date please send to the Camp address) 
 
We do thank you for your co-operation on all these matters. If you would like any further information then please do 
not hesitate to contact the Youth Office, or alternatively check out the camp website at www.weccamps.org and 
click on the link to the parents' page. We are praying that your child will have a happy and memorable time at 
Warrior Camp. 
 
Yours Sincerely 
 
The Warrior Camp Team 

 

  



Warrior Camp Kit List 

Download the printable Warrior check list here! 

• Bible, pens and pencils (in a case) 
• Warm sleeping bag 
• Pillow and pillow case 
• Warm night wear (not dressing gown) 
• Wash kit (including: soap, shampoo, toothbrush, tooth paste, baby wipes, deodorant) 
• 2 x towels 
• 10 x changes of underwear and socks! 
• 2 x pairs of trainers 
• Pair of wellies or strong walking boots 
• A weeks worth of clothes 
• Waterproof coat & trousers (essential) 
• Swimming gear (suitable sea shoes could be useful) 
• Sun cream 
• Torch (with spare batteries or self powered) 
• 6 x Tea towels 
• 10 x clothes pegs 
• Small rucksack 
• Water bottle 
• Strong black bag for dirty or wet clothes 
• Any outstanding medical, consent and activity forms  

Please note that plates, bowls and cutlery will be provided on Warrior Camp this year, but you will 

need to bring a pillow.  

For Warrior Campers: There is a strict NO ELECTRONIC DEVICE policy, which includes mobile 

phones. Any mobile phones and electronic devices can be left with the camp office for safe keeping. They 

will be returned at the end of the week. 

For Warrior Leaders: Mobile phones, battery banks and small electronic devices can be brought to camp 

at your own risk. There is a charging area complete with mains and USB outlets, but usage is limited due 

to power coming from a generator. Please bring your own charger/cable – we recommend you do not 

bring large electronics or laptops.  

Try to get your entire camping gear into one case or holdall (except sleeping bag). 
 

IMPORTANT: PLEASE ENSURE THAT ALL PROPERTY HAS YOUR NAME ON IT! 
 

PLEASE DO NOT BRING: Music players, phones, jewellery or any other expensive or valuable 

WARRIOR CAMP ADDRESS 
Warrior Camp 

c/o Manor Farm 
East Runton 

Cromer 
Norfolk 

NR27 9PR 

Contact Phone Numbers: 
Mobile on site: 07470 619 200 

Youth Office 01244 537934 
 

WEC Headquarters: 01753  884631 
who will pass on a message. 

 
For absolute emergencies: 

07798 787292 

IMPORTANT 
Please double check you have 
packed all the (Essential) kit. 

 
In order to have a great time on 
camp it is important that your 

child/ren bring all the kit listed. 
We may have a limited supply of 

spare equipment we can lend 
should you forget something. 

  

https://www.weccamps.org/wp-content/uploads/W-Kit_List-2022.pdf

